Do Not Allow Blue Mold 

To Overwinter in Kentucky
Source:  William Nesmith


Tobacco blue mold caused major damage to the 2004 crop, causing the worst epidemic since 1996. It is still active on sucker regrowth in most farming communities in Kentucky and in some abandoned and poorly managed greenhouses. 


To reduce the potential for blue mold in the 2005 crop, it is important to keep it from overwintering in Kentucky this winter.  Prevention is always important, but it is particularly crucial this year as some growers may abandon facilities because they are stopping production due to the buyout. 


Greenhouses are excellent sites for blue mold to overwinter unless producers follow sound management practices to keep this from happening.  
Blue mold can overwinter on any tobacco plant surviving in a greenhouse.  It takes one infected plant to start an outbreak that, within a few weeks, could cause a severe epidemic.  In fact, that may have happened last year.

Blue mold needs a live host to overwinter in Kentucky.  It remains active on sucker growth in tobacco fields until freezing conditions, usually in November through December and on in to January or later, kill the host plants and roots.  Once the tobacco plant dies, the blue mold pathogen is dead, too.


Blue mold that gets an early start in your greenhouse can cause a more severe outbreak because the overwintering strains may have adapted to controls used in previous seasons.  For example, our strains may have developed some resistance or tolerance to certain fungicides used to control them last year. 

To prevent your greenhouse from becoming a blue mold disease incubator, never allow live plants in the facility between early December and February 1.  During this time period, blue mold normally is not present in Kentucky because its outdoor host has been killed, and greenhouses or other protected environments are the only known sites for the fungus to survive winter conditions.

Be sure to remove all discards and volunteers, tobacco and tobacco roots from the greenhouse.  Thoroughly clean the greenhouse and allow cold, freezing conditions to develop inside it.  These practices will help reduce the chance for tobacco tissues to remain alive and for blue mold to survive. 

Whether you grow tobacco or not in 2005, recognize and appreciate the risk that blue mold can overwinter in your greenhouse, and close the door to its winter survival by keeping tobacco plants out of the greenhouse from December through January.


For more information on plant disease control, contact the (County Name) Cooperative Extension Service.


Educational programs of the University of Kentucky Cooperative Extension Service serve all people regardless of race, color, age, sex, religion, disability or national origin.
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